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Wcryn e P repural ory A code nt,
600 Tommy's kl
Golclsboro. NC 27531

November 22. 2022

Dear Parent/Cuardian-

Legislation (G.S. $ I I 5C-83.1 5 ) passed during the 2013 long session of the North Carolina General Assembly
provides parents with an additional measure ofschool performance in the form ofSchool Performance Grades.

Beginning with the 201 3- l4 school year, the annual North Carolina School Report Cards display a letter grade

of A. B, C. D, or F for each school in the state.

The School Performance Grades are based 80 percent on our schoo['s achievement score (student proficiency)

and 20 percent on students' academic grouth. At Wa)ne Preparatory Academy. our achievement score for the

2O2l -2022 school year is based on how wellour students performed on Grudes 3 3 Mathenrutics, Grades 3-3
English Lcutguuge .4,rts/Reuding, Grude.s 5 ctntl 8 Sc'ience, NC Murh 1, NC Moth 3' English Il, and Biolog.

The purpose ofthis letter is to inform you that Wayne Preparatory Academy, has been designated as a lorv

performing school by the North Carolina State Board of Education. AsdefinedinG.S. Il5C-105.17:"TheState
Board of Education shall identi! low-performing schools on an annual basis. Low-performing schools are those

that earn an overall school performance grade of D or F and a school growth score of "met expected gro*th" or
"not met expected growth" as defined by G.S. I l5C-83.15.-

Wayne Preparatory Academy received a School Performance Grade of D and a growth designation of Met for
the 2021 2022 school year. Although we are committed to improving this score. it is important to remember

thatjust as no one single score or grade tells the whole story ofa student, neither does it tell you ever)'thing

about the performance of a school or the opportunities that our school provides.

Our school comes under the auspices of Franklin Covey. designating us as a school of leadership.

As a low performing school, we are required to develop an improvement plan that specifically addresses how

the school will improve both the school performance grade and school growth score. The plan willalso include

how the Executive Director and other administrators in the school will work with us and monitor the progress of
our school. We are alreadl engaged in the work of refining our plan and will present the plan to our school

board attheirnext meeting, November 29.2022. where the plan will be presented for approval. The final plan

will be available for review on the school website: *rvrv.uDanc.net

One ofour top priorities for 2022-2023 is to improve our School Performance Grade. There are a number of
key programs we have in place to help improve student performance

These include but are not limited to:

. lmproving Academic Outcomes with an emphasis on Math and Science

. lncrease Parental Engagement

. Build Academic Clubs and Organizations for student enrichment

. Prol'ide Tutoring and.l5-minute Inten'ention blocks

. Utilize the MTSS System to Ensure Student Support (Multi-Tiered System of Support)
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We hope you will closely follow your student's academic progress and work with his or her teache(s) to help
ensure they stay on track academically. Working together as a team, we can improve not only how well our
students are performing individually, but how our school is performing as a whole. There is nothing more
important to administrators and teachers at Wayne Preparatory than ensuring students are ready for the next step
in their academic careers. I look forward to working with you to make sure your student is on track for success.

Ifyou have any questions or concems regarding our School Performance Grade and how we plan to improve,
please don't hesitate to contact jlwitty@wpanc.ors.

Sincerely,

John ila,
Executtve


